THE ORCHARDS & MARGARET MARSH PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD AT MANSTON VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY 7th MAY 2019 STARTING AT 7PM

Present: Cllr M Bone, Cllr T Craven (Chairman), Cllr B Dawe-Lane.
In attendance- R. Jacques (Clerk), two members of the public.
Apologies: None
1.
Approval of minutes for 2018 meeting: The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on the 15th May 2018, were confirmed as a true record, and signed by the Chair. There were no matters arising from the minutes.

2. 
Chairman’s Report:
 
Cllr Craven presented the following report-

General - Funding

Four Parish Council meetings have been held during the past year. The Parish Clerk of fifteen years retired at the end of August and a new Clerk was appointed. The expenditure budget for the Financial Year 2019-2020 was set at the January meeting at £2,421. This is an increase of £765 on last year.  The increase is reflected in an increase in the Clerk’s salary of £200, an increase in the Clerk’s expenses of £50 and a budget of £150 for Clerk’s training.  These increases reflect the cost of training a new clerk with no experience of the role. A cost of £50 has been budgeted for Councillor expenses that will be incurred in attending DAPTC meetings and training.  The Council also approved a budgeted cost of one-off grant awards of £250.  Finally, the Council budgeted for an increase in running costs of: insurance of £10, website maintenance of £25, internal auditor fee £20 and payroll administration of £10. 

Contingency

No contingency figure has been included as there are sufficient funds in the general reserves to cover any unforeseen expenditure. Any grant awards for the current Financial Year were also funded from the General Reserves. 

Planning

Planning applications considered during the past year include:
· Great House Farm, East Orchard: Convert redundant storage building into a dwelling and demolish an agricultural building.
· Trapdoor Farmhouse East Orchard: install 1 No. satellite dish. 
· Orchard Lodge, East Orchard: erect a single storey rear extension and car port. Install rear dormer windows.

· Church Farm, New House, Margaret Marsh: change of use of agricultural land to residential curtilage.

· The Old School, East Orchard: erect a self-contained log cabin as annex to main dwelling.
· Watchfield, Church Lane, East Orchard: erect stable block

Defibrillator Project

The Parish Council has adopted the BT call box at East Orchard. We experienced difficulty in obtaining quotations for repainting the former call boxes at East and West Orchard.  However, the Council purchased the paint and local residents restored the former call box at East Orchard and it now houses a defibrillator.  The budgeted sum of £250 that was agreed the previous year to cover the cost of repainting was donated to the Defibrillator Group.  The West Orchard former call box is in the process of being repainted by a local resident and a defibrillator project is in progress and the project is ongoing.  

Conferences and Training Attended

I have attended the DAPTC Annual Conferences (2018 and 2019), held at Dorchester, two DAPTC training courses on ‘budgets and precepts’ and ‘planning’.  I have also attended the DAPTC North Dorset area quarterly evening meetings at various locations.  

The Clerk attended a round table meeting of representatives from North Dorset Parish Councils, with the local Member of Parliament Simon Hoare, held at the Crown Hotel, Blandford and has attended the Clerks’ annual conference and a new clerks training course.  

Council Business

I have organised and attended, with Cllr Mrs V. Stokes, a site meeting with a Dorset Council Highways representative at Margaret Marsh to discuss the gulley issue. The situation is under review and is ongoing. 

Following prompting by the Council the road resurfacing at West Orchard, originally promised by DCC Highways has been completed in part. 

A map coverage of roads with potholes was forwarded to DCC Highways.  East Orchard has had some road surface repair along the village road.

I carried out a road speed and traffic survey over two days with DCC Highways, at West Orchard, to see if there was a requirement for a speed camera. 

I have recently liaised with the Footpath Warden for the area ensuring footpaths are signed adequately in East Orchard.  

 Grants

Grant Awards of £l00.00p each were made to the Dorset and Somerset Air Ambulance and the North Dorset Citizens Advice Bureau. 

Grit Bin

The grit bin located in Parson’s Lane, Hartgrove was of use during last winter. 

Parish Wardens

Three Parish Wardens litter clearance scheme continues to operate in the three parishes. This scheme has now been in operation for a number of years, being one of the first to be implemented by a Parish Council in Dorset.

Finally, I would like to thank the members of the Parish Council, the Parish Wardens, County Cllr Graham Carr-Jones, District Cllr Jane Westbrook and Roger Bell from Highways for their support during the past year.  I should also like to thank the community as a whole for supporting the defibrillator project.  
3. 
Public Open Forum: No issues were raised: 
Closure -7.03pm 

Signed.                                                                                        Date            

                                         Chairman

